Holne Village Hall Management Committee

Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday, 14th September 2021 
Present : John Bellamy(Chair), Clare Bellamy, Malcolm Fairman, Adam Nott, and Keith Evans. 
	1.
	Apologies: Peter Bellamy, Nicky Bellamy, Maggie Arden, Rebecca Scott
	


	2.
	Election of Chairman and Vice Chairman: John is happy to co-chair. Peter to be asked at the meeting in November.
	

	3.
	Appointment of Book Keeper: Keith is happy to continue
Booking Clerk: Nicky to be asked at the next meeting 
Secretary: Clare is happy to continue 
and Minute Secretary: to be arranged when necessary. 
	

	4.
	Representatives from organisations: 
Parish Council: John (Malcolm in John’s absence)
Soup Lunch: Maggie

PCC: Becca to be asked in November

Gardening Group: Maggie to be asked in November

Whist: hasn’t begun

Shop: Malcolm

HEG: Adam
	

	5.
	Co-option of any new committee members: Rebecca Scott to be co-opted in November;
Adam Nott to give details to Keith.
	

	6.
	Minutes
The minutes of the previous meeting held on Tuesday, 13th July were agreed and signed.
	

	7.
	Matters Arising

1) Booking form renewal update: all committee members to be emailed the booking form, conditions of hire and special conditions of hire during COVID-19.
2) Review of hall opening to date: The hall was opened on 1st September. Everything has been successful so far. Hirers are ensuring the hall is clean after each use. 
3) Hall Maintenance: escape door has been completed.
Fire escape sign needed to go on the inside of the new door. 

Gutter clearance: Adam is happy to help John with this.

The windows have been cleaned.

PAT testing took place on 3rd August. Everything passed.

Electrical equipment: all good. 

Dart Fire renewed one fire extinguisher. Everything else is fine.

The strimming of the hall and car park surroundings needs doing.

The annual gate closure of the car park is to take place on Monday, 8th November for 24 hours from 5pm until 5pm on Tuesday 9th November.
The wall by the gate – the wall needs rendering and the gate needs a new gate stop.
4)  Extension of soup lunch: to be discussed at the next meeting.
5) Renewal of Devon Communities Together membership: Keith to ring Devon Communities Together re membership renewal.
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	8.
	Correspondence: re-opening village and community halls post COVID-19 closure ISSUE 11 –July 21 (issued by Keith via email)
	

	9.
	Bookkeeper’s report: Considering the year we have had, our finances are in good order.
	

	10.
	Parish Council Report:

Parking is to be improved at Baker’s Park.
Boulders at the gate at Newbridge have been moved – this is being looked at. 

There has been a planning application from Sky Garden.

Playpark: There’s a re-tender for the cutting of the grass. Wildflower scything has been done. 

	

	11.
	Booking Clerk’s report: New bookings are beginning: Meli Pinkerton is holding Yoga classes x3 a week, our soup lunches are back, and the regular Parish Council and Commoners meetings are taking place. 
Hannah Iskander is hoping to start a Mother and Toddlers Group in October on a Thursday morning. For the time being she is investigating funding.

Nicky is going to try to arrange a Pilates class when her email is back and see if there are any more requests for something different. 

Nicky is going to explore the possibility of some art classes.
	

	12.
	Representatives’ Reports:

HCST: the shop is looking for more volunteers. The tearoom is doing well.
Soup and Cheese Lunch: we had our first one on Friday 3rd September. It went very well with 20 attending.

	

	13.
	AOB:
a) Trustee form to be signed: this was signed by those present. To be signed by those who could not attend today’s meeting in November.
b) One signatory for Lloyds is needed.
c) CAF investments need 2 signatories to replace Gilly and Judy. – to be done at the next meeting.

d) Charity Commission update: annual returns to be done for 31st March 2021 to 31st January 2022.

	Keith

	14.
	Date of next meeting: AGM - Tuesday, 9th November at 7.30pm in the hall. 
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